CPC Vice Chair Report to Council 
President Shakhashiri, Fellow Councilors:  

This has been a very active period for the Council Policy Committee and we would like to share a few highlights: 
Local Section Allotment 

CPC VOTED to remove the item on page 95 of the printed agenda books, the Calculation of Local Section Allotments,  from the approved Council agenda.  CPC took this action based on a decision from the Committee on Constitution and Bylaws regarding Bylaw 7, Section 8, stating that Council take action at Spring meetings on local section allotment.   CPC concurred with that interpretation of the bylaws and voted to remove that item from this Council meeting agenda. We appreciate the Committee on Local Section Activities’ willingness to wait until the spring meeting to bring forth the revised allotment distribution formula.   
International Chapter Funds

While CPC supports ACS International Chapters and recognizes the role they play in the Society, CPC voted to oppose the proposed bylaw amendment.  Members of the committee felt that nothing in the existing bylaws precludes International Chapters from asking the Board for funds and the bylaw change was perceived as unnecessary and potentially limiting.

CPC Webpage (SLIDE – www.acs.org/cpc) 

A webpage on the ACS web presence has been created for CPC. The address is shown on this slide.  The page contains information on CPC roles, responsibilities, and members.  The Services and Projects section contains important documents for Councilors.  
Strategy Café Toolkit   

A popular part of the CPC New Councilor orientation program has been the Strategy Café.   This encourages discussion in support of the Society’s strategic plan and allows members to buy in to aspects of the strategy and agree to push it forward.  A Strategy Café toolkit has been prepared to enable Councilors and Local Section leaders to organize Strategy Cafés locally.      This has been posted on the CPC website, the ACS Network Councilor Group, and the Councilors page of the ACS website.  At this meeting, CPC received excellent feedback from LSAC to improve the rollout of the Strategy Café toolkit.     
 CPC Voted to authorize the Special Discussion topic “What major efforts should ACS pursue to help alleviate water and other global challenges?”   CPC will follow up with the suggestions and ideas generated during the discussion.   To continue the conversation beyond this meeting, CPC has already launched a discussion thread within the ACS Network Councilor Group. I invite you to post additional ideas, suggestions or reactions to the conversation today.    

President Shakhashiri, Fellow Councilors, this concludes my report.  

